Greenfield Township Supervisors' Meeting – April 1st, 2025 Meeting Minutes.

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenfield Township Supervisors was called to order at 7:01 pm with the pledge of Allegiance.

The roll call was Supervisor Totsky present, Supervisor Mancuso present, Supervisor Bonczkiewicz present, Attorney Favreau present, Secretary Brewer present, and Treasurer Rudalavage present. A Supervisor's quorum was present, so the meeting was able to proceed. There were no corrections to the minutes of the March 4<sup>th</sup> 2025 meeting by the Supervisors, so the minutes stood approved as distributed.

The Township departments read or stated verbally their reports as available. During the Solicitor's report Attorney Favreau noted that before the meeting there was an executive session regarding pending litigation matters.

There were no public comments on agenda items.

Supervisor Mancuso moved that the signers for the Township's checking accounts be Mike Mancuso, Sue Totsky, Nick Bonczkiewicz and Alan J Rudalavage. Supervisor Bonczkiewicz seconded that motion. The motion passed with a voice vote with all Supervisors present voting yes.

Supervisor Bonczkiewicz moved to approve the 2024 financial audit done by Owens and Co. Supervisor Totsky seconded that motion. The motion passed with a voice vote with all Supervisors present voting yes.

Drew Anderson expressed his concern about the Wallace sub-division on Healey Hill Road. Jack Iyoob noted that he has started a project to honor first responders and veterans. Ron Jenkins gave an update on NORLAC and noted that the next meeting is on May 28<sup>th</sup> at 6pm in the Greenfield Township building.

Supervisor Totsky moved to adjourn the meeting. Supervisor Mancuso seconded that motion. The motion passed with a voice vote with all Supervisors present voting yes. The meeting was adjourned at 7:29 pm.